


Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Assembly Meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on 6th May 2022

Present: M Nathan, L Millen, C Hannam, R Kent, and eleven members of the public.

Apologies: D Watt, T and B Smith, K and R Hooper, S Jespersen.
	
Minutes of the meeting of 14th January 2022 were approved and signed.


1/2/22	 Election of Officers

Chairman: Mr Nathan – proposed by Mr Kent, and seconded by Mr Hannam.
Clerk: Mr Kent – proposed by Mr Nathan, seconded by Mrs Millen.


2/2/22 Finance 

Accounts for April 20221 to March 2022 had been audited by Mr Ellis and these were approved.

AGAR FORM 2 (Annual Governance and Accountability) was reviewed and confirmed in line with audit.

Finance for the coming year,

Receipts
Carry forward			=	£1,145.56
Precept received		=	£300
Total				=	£1,445.56

Expenses
Defibrillator Electrodes 	=	£92.40
Jubilee Tress			=	£63.53
Zurich Insurance		=	£180.32
Total				=	£336.25

Balance at 6th May 2022	=	£1,109.31

Future expense to fund Strawberries and Cream at the Jubilee Lunch agreed.


3/2/22 Planning:  Received since January 2022: 
a. P/HOU/2022/01084 – Apple Cottage – Application Approved
b. P/FUL/2020/00477 – Travellers Site for GDSF – Under Officer Consideration
c. P/FUL/2021/00163 – Upton Cottage Appeal – Appeal In Progress
d. P/FUL/2022/00776 – Tarrant Close - Under Officer Consideration
e. P/TRC/2022/02864 – Tarrant Close, Holly Tree - Out To Consultation


4/2/22 Steam Fair:
	
Meeting held by GDSF and local Parishes on Thursday 5th May 2022 attended by M Nathan and R Kent

Planning as 2019 with same managers and contractors.
Traffic Plan in Draft discussed 40mph speed limit between Turnpike Cottage and Collingwood Corner.
Request for GDSF signage on Gunville Road to be put out earlier.
Two additional rental SID’s will be provided by GDSF for Hinton and Launceston (Gunville use existing SID).
TGPC announced that there will be a “permanent” 30mph speed limit on Gunville Road between Gunville and Stubhampton.

P/FUL/2020/000477 – Travellers Site - Under Officer Consideration. It was agreed that this is imperative and would be acceptable under 2016 Planning Permission wording.

Policing for GDSF will coincide with the timing of the Travellers site.

THPC have received 160 tickets for the village and 80 discount codes.
As with previous years tickets will be distributed to the village for a donation to charity.
It was proposed and agreed that this would be the Hospice that cared for Elaine Quay.
	

5/2/22 Highways:

Speed watch outcomes were discussed. Confirmed that there are three levels of action

1) letter, 2) visit 3) fine.

Speed watch only runs during the summer.

Requirement to capture TWO identifiers – number plate and colour.

SID swap between THPC and TGPC every six – eight weeks.


6/2/22 Homewatch:

Recent increase in fuel prices has seen a rise in “oil theft”. 
Everyone was urged to be vigilant.


7/2/22 Village Hall:

Classes still busy.
Use by hirers good.
Request to ask villagers to increase usage for the community.

Village Hall meeting for Jubilee Lunch had limited attendance.
Request to publicise requirement to confirm attendance and if possible support.
Road Closure had been requested. Post meeting update; road closure approved.
Village Hall Committee providing a Jubilee Rose for all households. 
Parish Council will provide Strawberries and Cream; see 2/2/22


8/2/22 PCC:

	Annual General Meeting held at the end of April 2022.
	Organisation of the Benefice changing to enlarge catchment.
May lead to a stipendiary priest alongside two “house for duty”.

R Foley raised concern over the use of Church Field (owned by the Diocese and leased to a tenant). The Parish Council confirmed that, as this was a private matter between the diocese and the tenant, they did not support his concerns. It was noted that the field is sublet to a member of the village community.


9/2/22 A.O.B: None
    

10/2/22/Date of Next Meeting:

Friday 2nd September 2022 at 7.00 pm, Tarrant Hinton Village Hall.
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